
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

26th May 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
After such a difficult term, I know that I and all of the staff at LSST would like to offer our sincere thanks to you 
and your children for the kindness and understanding you have shown us over this module. It has been 
enormously helpful to have received such levels of support over such a challenging time. 
 
As we head into the half-term break, we are saying farewell to three members of staff: Miss Rowe, Miss Ralph 
and Mrs Duncan.   
 
Miss Rowe joined us in September and has worked tirelessly within the Y12 Pastoral Team and with our Y12 
students in their study room.   
 
Miss Ralph came back from her travels to help us within the History Department. It was a pleasure to welcome 
her back and I know that both the department and all of us at the academy have hugely appreciated her support 
this module.   
 
After 28 years at LSST, Mrs Duncan is retiring from the front office on Wednesday 1st June.  As Senior 
Receptionist, she has seen many changes within the academy and supported many different personnel over the 
years.  
 
I am confident you will join me in wishing them all well with their next adventure.  And while those colleagues are 
heading off to pastures new, it is lovely to welcome back Mrs Hanson, Head of Biology, to the Science Department 
following her maternity leave. 
 
Ahead of the half-term break, we have been asked by the Local Authority to forward two documents for your 
information. Please see the attachments to this message. 
 
When the break arrives, I do hope your child finds some time to relax and that you all enjoy the extended bank 
holiday weekend that is on the horizon. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs J Hopkinson 
Headteacher 
 


